## SEPTEMBER 2021

## **UPPER TOOTING**

## **SURGERY**



## **Covid Booster Programme**

The COVID Booster programme will continue at our Trevelyan House site.

All patients in **groups 1-9** of the first phase should have a booster jab **six months** after their second dose, with the exception of those considered immunosuppressed who may have a third dose **8 weeks** after their second dose.

The Booster programme will include everyone over **50** and those under **50** with underlying health conditions which make them vulnerable to COVID. This also includes adult household contacts of immunosuppressed individuals.

MHRA has determined that co-administration of flu and COVID jabs is safe, and we will endeavour to do this as our vaccine stocks allow.

Under 50s may not need a booster, as they usually mount a stronger response, but this will be renewed 'at a later date'.

Over the Summer, information given to GPs has been rather inconsistent, but finally we have clear guidance to work from.

The booster programme now set out is virtually identical to that suggested in our July newsletter.

The Booster programme at Trevelyan House will use one dose of the Pfizer vaccine in the first instance (a half dose of Moderna vaccine is also approved).

Those with allergies to the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines can be offered the AstraZeneca vaccine, but there is no local stock as of yet

## **JCVI** priority groups 1-9

- 1. residents in a care home for older adults and their carers
- 2.all those 80 years of age and over and frontline health and social care workers
- 3. all those 75 years of age and over
- 4. all those 70 years of age and over and clinically extremely vulnerable individuals
- 5. all those 65 years of age and over
- 6. all individuals aged 16 years to 64 years with underlying health conditions which put them at higher risk of serious disease and mortality
- 7. all those 60 years of age and over 8. all those 55 years of age and over 9. all those 50 years of age and over

### **COVID Vaccination Clinics**

We will continue to offer first and second doses to those who are now due.

Vaccines have significantly decreased hospitalisation and death rates and we encourage everyone to take up the offer of first/second doses and boosters when offered to you.

Our proposed dates for our vaccination clinics are as follows:

Thursday 23rd September Wednesday 29th September Saturday 2nd October

We will contact you in turn for your vaccines and hopefully, vaccine permitting, will administer boosters as quickly as possible.

You can check updates for clinics on our Instagram and website.

Instagram: @graftonmedicalpartners Website: www.uppertootingsurgery.nhs.uk/

# COVID Vaccinations for 12-15 year olds

The Pfizer vaccine (a single dose) is now recommended for **healthy 12-15 year olds**. These vaccines will be given by the Schools vaccine programme.

Some children in this age group who are classified as 'at risk' have already been vaccinated.

# COVID Vaccinations for 16-17 year olds

16 and 17 year olds will continue to be offered one dose of the Pfizer vaccine and this will be at Trevelyan House for the next month or so, but the Schools vaccine programme will soon take over.

We believe we have already contacted and offered the vaccine to all of this age group, but if you have missed out or changed your mind, please contact us.

#### **Volunteers**

The COVID Vaccination clinics need significant organisation. We have worked with many fantastic volunteers in the first phase. If you feel able to volunteer to help direct patients, hand out admin forms etc. please contact either of the email addresses below.

#### Lucia

lucia.tiana@nhs.net

#### Elizabeth

elizabeth.nwobu@nhs.net





### Flu vaccine

Every Autumn we encourage all over 50s and patients in 'at risk' groups to take up the offer of a flu vaccine.

Every year flu claims 20,000 lives so the potential combination of flu and COVID circulating is not a good one.

As there were relatively less flu cases last year, (attributed to social isolation), many predict a bad flu outbreak this year.

We encourage everyone who is eligible to have a free flu jab, and as children, now back at school are 'superspreaders', please vaccinate your children too. The flu vaccine is given to children as a nasal spray, not an injection.

Those aged 2-3 will be recalled by the surgery - other children will be offered this at school.

## **Appointments**

Please do **not** visit the surgery if you suspect you have COVID.

Symptoms of the Delta variant are now quite mild at times i.e. a runny nose, headache, sore throat and cough - if you have any of these symptoms, please organise a PCR test for yourself.

We will continue to have telephone triage appointments, but throughout the pandemic we have always offered face-to-face consultations. If your clinician asks you to come in, please be assured you will be safe.

We will ask you to wear a mask, wash/sanitise your hands and observe social distancing in all health care settings.

Please ensure your contact details are up-to-date - there is a form on the website under 'Reception and Enquiries' to fill out.

Please encourage all of your friends and family to take up the COVID and flu vaccines on offer, as they appear to be the best way to keep us all healthy and give the NHS capacity to try and get back to 'normal working'.

## **Useful Resources**

#### **Mental Health**

#### **Talk Wandsworth**

Provides support if you are experiencing anxiety or stress, depression, bereavement or loss, sleep difficulties, anger issues, obsessive compulsive disorder, phobias, eating disorders and many other everyday problems.

Website: https://www.talkwandsworth.nhs.uk/

Telephone: 0203 513 6264

#### Kooth

A free online counselling and emotional wellbeing support service, exclusively for people aged 11-22 years living in Wandsworth

**Website:** https://www.kooth.com/

#### **Sexual Health**

#### **South West London Sexual Health**

Provides useful details on sexually transmitted infections (including treatment) and contraception. The nearest clinic is located on the 1st floor of 160 Falcon Road, SW11 2LN (next to Clapham Junction station).

Website: https://shswl.nhs.uk/

#### **Young Persons Clinic**

Offers contraception options, testing & treatment for sexually transmitted infections, and sexual health advice for under 18s. Dropin sessions are every Wednesday from 1pm-6pm.

**Address:** Streatham Hill Sexual Health and Reproductive Health Clinic, 41A-C Streatham Hill, London, SW2 4TP

With best wishes,

Penny Smith Senior Partner

Penelope & Smith

